
 

File: 50360 – 20/ENCORP 
 
Reference: 95884 
 
November 29, 2007 
 
Neil Hastie 
President and CEO 
Encorp Pacific (Canada) 
206 – 2250 Boundary Road 
Burnaby, BC  V5M 3Z3 
 
Dear Mr. Hastie: 
 
Thank you for the copy of the consolidated Encorp Pacific (Canada)’s Beverage Container Stewardship Plan, 
as required by section 4 of the Recycling Regulation.  
 
This letter confirms that the contents of the approved Encorp Pacific (Canada)’s October 2006 stewardship 
plan, July 6, 2007 supplementary letter and appendices have been incorporated in the consolidated and 
amended November 2007 version.   
 
In addition, I have completed my review of the amendments to October 2006 plan that incorporates Encorp 
Pacific (Canada)’s stewardship responsibility for all non-refillable beverage alcohol containers (not including 
alcohol beverages packaged in cans and refillable containers).  I am satisfied that these amendments in the 
consolidated November 2007 plan meet the requirements of the Recycling Regulation and hereby I approve 
these additions to the consolidated plan. Please be advised that this approval does not extend to any materials 
or content contained in the plan that are extraneous to the requirements of section 5 of the Recycling 
Regulation.   
 
I look forward to receiving future annual reports detailing the targets and key milestones reached during the 
implementation of this plan, as required under section 8 of the Recycling Regulation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
 
Hu Wallis 
Director 
 
JW 
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